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Minutes of the Annual Meeting of Electors of Shevington Parish 
Held Wednesday 16 March 2022 
7:00pm The Community Centre at Vicarage Lane Fields 
 
Present: Cllr William McKnight (Chairman), Cllrs John Whiteley, Michael Grimes, 
Jessica Higham and Christopher Horridge 
Dist Cllr Janet Brown and six members of the public 
 
 
Clerk to the Parish Council:  Mrs Krystyna Pilkington 
 
 
The Chairman welcomed everyone to the Annual Meeting of the Parish. 
 
 
1. Apologies 
 
Cllrs Mike Crosby, Ira Whiteley and John Ball 
Mr Jim Maloney 
 
 
2. Minutes of the Last Annual Parish Meeting 
 
The Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting for 2021 had been published on the Parish 
Council’s website and had been circulated to those present. 
 
Resolved:  The Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting of 19 May 2021 were accepted 
and approved as a true and correct record. 
 
 
3. Matters Arising from the Minutes 
 
There were no matters arising from the Minutes. 
 
 
4. Clerk’s Report 
 
The Clerk report, which had been circulated to those present and would be available 
to download from the website, was received.  The report provided an overview of the 
work carried out by the Parish Council during the past ten months.   
See Appendix A. 
 
Resolved:  The Clerk’s Report was accepted by the Annual Parish Meeting. 
 
 
5. Chairman’s Report 
 
The Chairman’s report was received, which would be published on the website and 
circulated to Council members after the meeting.  See Appendix B. 
 
Resolved:  The Chairman’s Report was accepted by the Annual Parish Meeting. 
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6. Presentation of Community Awards 
 
Community Service Awards were presented to the following: 
 
James Maloney 
“For being a true Champion of Shevington community, both District and Parish.” 

Because Mr Maloney could not be present, the Chairman would present the award to 
him on another occasion. 
 
Gerard Hurst 
“Who, as Chair of Governors, has for many years steered the Shevington Federation 
schools through both calm and stormy waters.” 
 
Steve Bates 
“For his many years of dedication and hard work in bringing the vision for the Vicarage 
Lane Fields project to fruition.” 
 
 
7. Matters Introduced by Members of the Public 
 
Fly Tipping Along the Boundary of Vicarage Lane Fields 
Clearing of the hedgerows, which, because of ground conditions, had not yet been 
completed had exposed a significant amount of fly tipping behind some of the 
properties adjoining Vicarage Lane Fields.  Once the clearing of hedgerows had been 
completed, it would be possible to identify locations where fly tipping needed to be 
removed more precisely and make arrangements for it to be dealt with. 
 
 
There being no further business, the Chairman thanked everyone and closed the 
meeting at 7:37 pm.                                                                                        Chairman 


